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Patchwork Post 

 

We are off to a great start!  What a wonderful Guild meeting we had in 

September.  Thank you to those who prepared such great demonstrations, they 

were all excellent.  I heard lots of positive feedback from fellow guild members.  

Great job ladies!  And of course the ice cream sundaes were a tasty treat.  Thank 

you to the board for supplying all the delicious toppings.   

The Presidents Challenge was announced, “Things My Mother Told Me” and you 

can still sign up.  The rules are simple, be creative, keep it small, no larger than 

24” square, & have FUN!  Cost is only $2 and prizes will be awarded.  So put those 

creative thinking hats on and join us for this challenge. 

Fall is supposed to be here but our temperatures look more like summer.  When 

you turn the calendar page to October we start thinking of fall leaves, pumpkins 

and Halloween.  We would love to see what your fall quilts look like at our 

October sharing.  Don’t forget to bring a friend and reach out to get to know 

someone new.  See everyone on Oct 8.  Be creative and enjoy quilting. 

Becky Moore 

Sandi Delman 

Workshop: Sunday 9/16/2012 

 

Rob Appell 
Lecture/Meeting:  October 8, 2012 

Workshop: Tuesday 10/9/2012 

 

Nancy Ota 
Lecture/Meeting:  November 12, 2012 

Workshop: Sunday 11/11/2012 

Sharon Schamber 
Lecture/Meeting:  January 14, 2013 

Workshop: Sunday 1/13/13 &  

Tuesday 01/15/2013 

 

Janice Ellertson 
Lecture/Meeting:  February  11, 2013 

Workshop: Tuesday 2/12/2013 

 

Pam Kay 
Lecture/Meeting:  March 11, 2013 

Workshop: Tuesday 3/12/2013 

 

Sue Rasmussen 
Lecture/Meeting:  April 8, 2013 

Workshop: Sunday 4/7/2013 

 

Leora Raikin 
Lecture/Meeting:  May 13, 2013 

Workshop: Tuesday 5/14/2012 

 

Board Meeting  

Monday, Oct. 1st, 

6:30pm at Mary 

Casner’s home.  

Everyone is 

WELCOME!   

Guild Meeting :  2nd 

Monday of the month 

(Sept—June) 7 PM, 

Garden Road 

Elementary School 

Meetings 

http://www.friendshipquilterssd.org


 

 

President   Becky Moore                                                        

Secretary   LeeMary Heath                                                                                                         

Treasurer   Cheryl Wilson    

1st VP Programs 2012-2013     Debra Broyles 

Programs Co-Chair  Ann Albertson 

2nd VP Programs 2013-2013 Debra Broyles                                                  

Membership/Directory  Susan Axelrod   

Parliamentarian   Mary Casner                    

Opportunity Quilt   Rebecca Lighthill                                       

Philanthropy   Hope Campbell 

Philanthropy Co-Chair Ruth O’Neil                                    

Newsletter Editor  Gloria Mauno                                                        

Mailing   Mary Rozendal  

Advertising/PR/Media/  Michelle Olson  

Sharing           Shelly Gragg 

Door Prizes   Sylvia Lovett 

Door Prizes Co-Chair  Liz Schmidt 

Opportunity of the Month Lisa Bigelow                                 

Librarians   Holly Torrez  

    Yvonne Gagne                                     

Retreats   Lou Pennock                                                            

Refreshments    Teri Wetter   

Telephone Tree  Margaret Byrne                                            

Parliamentarian  Mary Casner                                               

New Member Hostesses  Kim Szewczynski 

    Dawnell Muecke  

    Tracy Potter     

Shared Blocks   Chris Ezzard 

    Alice Koenitzer 

Small Groups   Karen McCarty 

Banner/Custodian  Lee Olson   

                                                                                               

Webmaster   Don & Lois Russell                                             
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WELCOME BACK TO THE LIBRARY TABLE!!!! 

We have some great new books for you to start off our  

guild year: 

1. Skinny Quilts 

2. Quilters Color Club 

3. Simply Triangles 

4. Best of Fons & Porter - Patriotic Quilts 

5. 60 Pieced Borders 

6. Traditions from Elm Creek 

7. Midnight Quilts 

8. Impressionist Applique 

If you want to reserve any of these books (or any other books) 

for September.....just e-mail or call us. PLEASE use our 

personal e-mail address below. Do not reserve books through 

the website. 

Do you plan to do a fall house-cleaning???? Are you thinking 

about getting rid of any quilting books???? 

Please donate your books to us - we will either add them to our 

library or sell them. All the money we make from the book sales 

goes directly back into buying brand new releases. We would be 

happy to take your donations at the meetings......or call us and 

we will pick them up.   

We will be having one of our famous Shop-In-The-Dark Book 

Sales - right outside the door.  This will be the $3.00 sale - our 

very best & highest priced books will be on the table.  We have 

collected quite a few over the past few months so please stop 

and take a look. 

See you at the Library Table! 

 

Library News 2012/2013 Board 

And MORE Library News 

Thank you all so much for participating in our "Shop in the Dark" $2.00 Book Sale!!!! 

We earned $128.00 which we will be spending next week on new books.  

Do you have some ideas or suggestions for the new purchases?  Are there certain techniques that you are interest-

ed in?  Do you have favorite authors?   Let us know what you would like to see added to our library! 

 

We currently have over 600 books in our library - not all of them travel to our meetings.  We have a permanent 

archive of the classic books and timeless authors.  Please take a look at the Library on our website.  You can 

search books by Title, Author - or just scan everything.  When you click on a book title - you will be taken directly 

to that page on Amazon.com.  You can see the cover of the book and read the additional information provided.  

Sometimes there are even pages inside the book available to look at. 

If you want to reserve any book - call or e-mail Holly or Yvonne: 

Holly:  858-484-8999      Hollyt888@sbcglobal.net                           Yvonne:  858-693-3904      ydgagne@yahoo.com 

 See you at the Library Table!!! 
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October Program/Rob Appell 

Call or email Debra Broyles to sign up for the class !

quiltingprettyquilts@cox.net 

The quilted donations to Philanthropy at the September meeting were fantastic.  Forty-eight items were turned in.  

This included 8 completed quilts, several quilt tops, 22 placemats, 6 pot holders, 2 Christmas stockings, a preemie 

blanket, quilt top, batting and backing, and quilts ready to be bound. Philanthropy also received donations of  

fabric and batting. 

 

Thank you to Ed and Leah Estrin, Sharon Siegfried, Lee Olson, Jan Lagrone, Dianne Barilotti, Jerri Mayer and 

friends, Shelley Gragg, Pauline Romanowski, Lois Sonntag, Ann Albertson, Mary Lewis, Peggy Castor, Jean Nagy, 

Liz Tarnove, and Linda Card. 

 

Recent donations included: 18 placemats and 2 quilts to Meals on Wheels, 2 Wheel Chair Bags to Veterans, 2 quilts 

and pot holders to St. Claire’s Home, and 2 quilts to Children’s Hospital. 

 

Cutting Up Parties 

Cutting up parties will once again be held the first Saturday of each month from 9:00 to 11:00 at Hope Campell’s 

home.  

            17446 Matinal Drive 

            Rancho Bernardo, CA 92127 

 

For those of you who find my house by the palm trees landmark, they are gone. The new neighbors took them out. 

 

October 6 will be the next cutting up party. We will cut out Christmas stockings and placemats. Come for as long 

as you can. Bring your cutting mat, ruler, and rotary cutter. 

 

Hope Campbell and Ruth O’Neil 
 

Date: Tuesday 10/9/12 

Time: 10:00 am—4:00 pm 

Location: Quilters Paradise, Escondido 

Cost:: $40 member/$45 non-member 

  Quick Fuse Seascapes Workshop 

Philanthropy 

This class is a simple, yet dramatic approach to completing a 

seascape quilt top in an afternoon. We will simply stitch to-

gether a few background fabrics and appliqué the rest of our 

reef scene.  
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 Thank you to all who attended our September 2012 meeting. The demonstrations were excellent and everyone seemed to 

be learning something new.  The ice cream sundaes were delicious and thank you "ice cream scoopers" for having 

everything ready. You are awesome!!! and the toppings, ohohohohoh, the toppings - heavenly!!!  ;o) 

 Thank you all for making the evening a huge success. 

 

 Thank you to all who attended our September 2012 meeting. The demonstrations were excellent and everyone seemed to 

be learning something new.  The ice cream sundaes were delicious and thank you "ice cream scoopers" for having 

everything ready. You are awesome!!! and the toppings, ohohohohoh, the toppings - heavenly!!!  ;o) 

 Thank you all for making the evening a huge success. 

 

 I NEED YOU - Rob Appell's Quick Fuse Seascapes Workshop, Tuesday, October 9, 2012, 10-4, Paradise Sewing - still 

has openings. Please sign up for the workshop either by sending me an email, giving me a call (619-890-9205) or seeing me 

at the Programs table on Monday, October 8th. Rob is an awesome lecturer and does a very informational and 

entertaining workshop. Please join me in making this workshop a success. 

 

***IMPORTANT INFO*** 

 

 It is official - the locations for the workshops have been confirmed - the FriendshipQuiltersSD.org website has been 

updated - and we are ready to rock and roll or should I say sew, sew, sew!!! 

 

   Sunday, September 16, 2012, 10-4, Sandi Delman - No Klucks Here, Quilter's Paradise  

   Tuesday, October 9, 2012, 10-4, Rob Appell - Quick Fuse Seascapes Workshop, Paradise Sewing  

   Sunday, November 11, 2012, 10-4, Nancy Ota - Sashiko, Bits and Pieces  

   Sunday, January 13, 2013, 10-4:30, Sharon Schamber - Domestic Machine Quilting, Paradise Sewing  

   Tuesday, January 15, 2013 - 10-4:30, Sharon Schamber - Machine Piec-lique-Susie Q., Paradise Sewing  

   Tuesday, February 12, 2013 - 10-4, Janice Ellertson - Beauty n Check, Bits and Pieces  

   Tuesday, March 12, 2013 - 10-4, Pam Kay, Mystery Quilt Workshop, Paradise Sewing  

   Sunday, April 7, 2013, 10-4, Sue Rasmussen, Landscape Pictorial Quilts-Curved Machine Pieced, Quilter's Paradise  

   Tuesday, May 14, 2013, 10-4, Leora Raikin, Embroidery with Beads & Fabric, Crazy 9 Patch  

 

If you have any questions, or need assistance please feel free to get with any of the Program Committee members: 

 

  Debra Broyles - quiltingprettyquilts@cox.net - 619-890-9205 

  Ann Albertson - AAlberts@san.rr.com 

  Elaine Swatniki - ESwatniki@sbcglobal.net 

We are here for you!!! 

2012/2013 Programs 

Membership Update 

Thank you to everyone who has paid dues – 157 total so far.  Looking towards a goal of 200 members.  So if you 

haven’t renewed yet, you can help us reach this goal.  Also, thanks to my four helpers at the door and Membership 

Table.  This helped move the renewal lines along faster.  Reminder:  Be sure to wear your nametag and sign-in at 

the membership table at each meeting.  

Susan Axelrod/Membership Chair, and Ellie Cormier/Membership Co-Chair 

Membership 
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October Birthdays 

 

 

We have nine people signed up for the new “Row Quilt Block Exchange”.  If you didn’t get a chance to sign up at 

the meeting Monday night, or if you were undecided about what to do, it’s not too late!  You can sign up in      

October also.  You have a whole month to think about your theme and what pattern you might like to use in 

your first row.  The only difference it will make is that your final quilt will have five rows instead of six. 

It will just be a bit smaller.  If you are interested, come to the “ Block Exchange”  table at the next meeting.   

There is still a chance to get in on the exchange this month.  All you need to do is call or e-mail me and I will        

e-mail you the directions and information sheet.  It is as simple as that. This exchange will be so much fun and I 

am already looking forward to the final reveal of all the quilts.  Our group is so talented and creative I know they 

will be beautiful. 

Happy Quilting! 

Chris Ezzard, 858-748-4915, cezzard@cox.net 

 

Block Exchange 

Budget 

 

 

 

BIRTHDAY FIRST NAME LAST NAME 

Oct 06 IRENE NEAL 

Oct 09 SONIA LUKENS 

Oct 12 CHRISTINE STERNER 

Oct 19 BARBARA MAIETTA 

Oct 19 RUTH JONES 

Oct 20 HOLLY TORREZ 

Oct 24 DEBBIE KEENER 

Oct 25 ELLEN LUNDIE 

Oct 29 LIZ TARNOVE 

Oct 30 LINDA RATHBUN 
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The Nov. 2-4, 2012 retreat is filling up fast.  

There have been a lot of people who said 

they plan on attending but have not as yet 

given me a deposit.  If you want to insure 

that you have a spot for this fun event, I 

will need a deposit by the Sept. meeting.  

The cost is $240.00 for a shared room, and 

$310.00 for a private room.  The balance is 

due by the Oct. meeting.  This cost includes 

your room, 2 meals on Fri., 3 meals on Sat., 

brunch on Sun. and tip for the retreat cen-

ter.  Come early to the meeting to sign up.  

See you there. 

 

Lou Pennock  

Retreats Events 

 PowPAC, Poway's Community Theatre is proud to present 

"Fashion Treasures & Formal Tea".  A fabulous presentation 

of vintage-to-contemporary fashions from PowPAC's          

extensive Wardrobe Collection.  The show will be followed by 

tea and tasty treats to eat and of course, lots of prizes         

and surprises!   

 Plus ~ preview sale of our Annual Costume Clearance!!! 

 Saturday, October 6, 2012 ~ 2:00 P.M. 

 Tickets: $20 

 To reserve your tickets or for more information please 

 contact Susan Casey Davis at (858) 679-0410. 

 PowPAC is located at 13250 Poway Road, upstairs in the 

 Lively Center. 

 

 The Back Country Quilters of Ramona are holding their  

 13th Annual Quilt Show.  They would like to invite you to 

 come and share the fun at their show, and enjoy a day's 

 outing in Ramona. 

 The Quilt Show will be held Friday and Saturday, Oct. 

 19th & 20th, from 10:00 A.M. ~ 4:00 P.M.  It will be at 

 Mountain Meadow View Community Church, 1191 

 Meadowlark Way, Ramona, near the corner of Hwy. 78 

 and Ash St.  The show admission and parking are free. 

 80-100 beautiful quilts will be displayed.  There will also 

 be vendors offering fabric, sewing supplies, crafts and 

 gifts.  Door Prize drawings, Consignment Shop, snack and 

 lunch available for a nominal cost. 

Opportunity Quilt 

Opportunity Quilt 

By the time you read this, the San Diego Quilt 

Show will be over.  I’d like to thank the mem-

bers who gave some of their show time to sell 

tickets.  We made $143 the first day.  We had 

only three “competitors”…other opportunity 

quilts, all quite different. 

Let me correct last month’s report, in which I 

claimed the profits from the one-day July 4th 

raffle quilt.  “It’s a Riddle” actually raised 

about $175 at the 4th of July quilt show in 

Old Poway Park. 

Cookie and I will be back with ticket packets 

at October’s meeting.  Come get yours while 

they’re still fresh!  Also, you are welcome to 

take the quilt to other guilds, or anyplace else 

you think you can sell tickets.  Just see me to 

make arrangements.  

I hope to see you at the next guild meeting.  I 

should be easy to spot—in front of the big 

black, white, and red quilt! 

Rebecca Lighthill 

New Member Committee 

We had 3 new members at the September meeting!   

 A BIG welcome to: 

       Jan Moore 

       Diana Schassberger 

       Grace Steinway 



 

 

Next General Meeting 

September 10, 2012 
 Name Tag 

 Snack item to share 

 Your Mug 

 Library Books / Birthday Book Donations 

 Loot locker items 

 Items for Sharing 

Doors Open for Setup      6:00pm 

Tables Ready                   6:30pm 

Meeting Begins                7:00pm 

Please help put chairs away after the meeting 

Friendship Quilters of San Diego meet at  

Garden Road Elementary School 

14614 Garden Road 

 Poway, CA 92064-5299 

Friendship Quilters of San Diego  

P.O. Box 1174   

Poway, CA 92074-1174 


